RUSH TOWNSHIP MINUTES

Rush Township Trustees met in regular session on Monday, February 19, 2024 at 7:00 PM at the
Township Building in North Lewisburg. Present were Cinda K. Bailey and Ed Funderburgh.

Cinda called the meeting to order and led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes of the meeting held on February 5, 2024 were read aloud and approved as read.
The following receipts totaling $1,000.00 were reported:

06-2024 VERNON FUNERAL HOMES, INC. 500.00
07-2024 VERNON FUNERAL HOMES, INC. 500.00

The following bills totaling $3,686.60 were presented for payment:

06-2024 OHIO DEPARTMENT OF TAXATION 4991
07-2024 OHIO SCHOQL DISTRICT INCOME TAX 31.25
08-2024 UNITED STATES TREASURY 270.78
09-2024 O.P.ERS. 1788.87
6510 AIM MEDIA MIDWEST OPERATING, LLC 28.80
6511 RANDY L. HUNT 1516.99

Ed moved to pay the bills, Cinda seconded the motion. Allin favor. Fiscal officer instructed to issue
warrants for the same.

There was no correspondence.

Old Business:

Randy Hunt said that he is waiting on Lantz Sales to contact him in regards to picking up the new mower,
Ed made a motion for the County Engineer to trim trees on Park & Gilbert Roads per estimate. Cinda
seconded the motion. Roll call was taken. All in favor. Motion passed.

Randy said that he has repaired the spinner on the salt truck.

Kevin Talebi, Champaign County Prosecutor and Jane Napier were in attendance. Mr. Talebi stated that
the solar farm issue is a process that we are in together.

Chief Deputy Eric Holmes of the Champaign County Sheriff's Department will help facilitate as
agreement to patrol Maple Grove Cemetery and the township’s small portion of the bike path. Chief
Deputy Holmes will contact Chief Bodey of the North Lewisburg Police Department.



New Business:

Mercy Occupational Health has closed the Urbana location for CDL drug and alcohol testing. The new
testing site will be 1343 N Fountain Blvd, Suite 250, Springfield.

The Woodstock Cemetery work building roof has lost slate and needs attention. The Trustees will look
into getting estimates.

Randy is concerned about a tree at Maple Grove Cemetery near the work building. The Trustees will get
estimates to drop the tree and Randy will clean up with help.

The next township meeting will be held on Monday, March 4, 2024 at 7:00 PM.

Being no further business, Ed made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Cinda.

Respectfully Submitted,
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